The FOGcon Vision

The Friends of Genre Convention (FOGcon) is a literary-themed San Francisco SF/F con in the tradition of Wiscon and Readercon. 

By meeting consistently in San Francisco, we can build a local community of readers and writers, as well as drawing national and international visitors to the city for the annual convention. The Bay Area has always been home to noted storytellers, from Mark Twain to Robert Silverberg, and this convention will maintain and extend that literary tradition.

Strong geographic roots will also help us focus on finding and serving those who could not ordinarily travel to a convention, including senior citizens, families with young children, people with disabilities, and the poor.  These are the people whose voices need to be heard and whose lives can be improved by the fresh ideas and narrative pleasures of speculative fiction. We plan to offer a limited number of scholarships to the con for those who could not otherwise afford to attend.

We also plan to foster young writers with an annual short story contest for college students who have not yet published. In future years, we would like to extend the contest to high school students. The winners would receive a plaque and a consultation with a professional writer, while retaining full rights to the story.

Each year we’ll focus on a new theme in speculative fiction and invite Honored Guests ranging from writers to scientists to artists. By inviting guests who are not primarily authors, we will ground the speculation with science, technology, and practical experience, providing a richer experience for attendees and encouraging a cross-fertilization of ideas between artists and professionals working in multiple disciplines. 

The FOGcon committee comprises experienced organizers who have worked on cons such as WisCon and Potlatch, professional writers and editors, and newcomers with specialized knowledge and skill. We are also sponsored by the Speculative Literature Foundation.

 The 2011 FOGcon will be held March 11-13, 2011. Honored Guests include Pat Murphy, Jeff VanderMeer, and Ann VanderMeer. The theme for 2011 is The City in Speculative Fiction.

The Honored Guests have published influential SF novels on the topic of cities. Pat Murphy wrote about post-apocalyptic San Francisco in The City, Not Long After. A longtime resident, she presented a shining vision of a city populated by ghosts and artists creatively defending itself against invasion. 

Jeff VanderMeer's Ambergris novels chronicle a city of saints, madmen, and the annual Festival of Fresh Water Squid. His work has been compared to that of Borges and Nabokov. His teasingly post-modern stories explore the ways cities and individuals grow, thrive, and ultimately self-destruct.

Ann VanderMeer is our Honored Editorial Guest. She is the founder of the award-winning Buzzcity Press and a respected teacher at writing workshops, including Clarion, Odyssey and Shared Worlds.
 “There is more than one road to the City.”—Ursula K. Le Guin
Whether a glass-edged utopia or a steampunk hell, the city plays a central role in many works of speculative fiction. It can be an arena for conflicts between cultures, a center of learning or vice, a court of power and corruption. In its gutters and government buildings, the city reveals the values a society claims and those it actually honors. 

For more information, visit http://fogcon.org

